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President’s Letter

I can’t believe how quickly the last two years has gone... Fall is over and Christmas will be here soon…again. It’s a busy time of year for everyone and IONE is no exception. Soon it will be time to say hello to the new board members for 2012. I am grateful for those who have agreed to be a part of our organization by supporting it with their time and talent. 

I’d also like to thank the board member who will be moving off the board at the end of this year.  Cathie McKinley has provided her expertise and guidance to the board for many years on many of the committees, but most recently the bylaws committee.  She has been a wonderful mentor to me and many others. I know we will continue to see her often but will miss her presence on the board.

 I have been honored to have been supported by such wonderful and committed nurse leaders, who understand the valuable role that nursing leadership plays in our profession. I have found everyone to be enthusiastic and genuinely interested in how to best support the nurses of Indiana. So I’d like to thank those board members who have supported this organization for many years through their voluntary efforts to keep the organization strong and engaged and who will continue to provide nursing leadership through 2012. There are so many members that bring experience to the table that has been invaluable to me as the president, but also to all IONE members. These people often go unnoticed but I couldn’t have done my job without them. 

We have completed several initiates this past year that I’d like to share with you.

1. The IONE Board met in January to update the strategic plan. All members were in attendance and there was a lot of discussion around how best to fulfill the mission, vision and values of the organization. We restructured our strategic plan to be better aligned with the AONE plan. The plan is available on the IONE website at www.indianaone.org. 

2. In April the AONE National Conference was held in San Diego.  Again this year, IONE supported conference attendance through educational grants, which covered the cost of their registration. This was done to support our mission of assisting in the education of nurse leaders in our state.

3. The nurse License Plate Committee has been very active this year and the revenue from license plate sales has been especially strong. It is through this program that IONE supports grants and educational programs. A special thanks to Marijane Smallwood for her leadership of this committee.

4. In October, the fall conference was held in Brown County, Indiana. The program was inspirational and the evening activities were fun and provided for great networking opportunities. A special thanks goes to Lynn Turner and Donna Haggard who lead the Program Committee this year, as well as the many members who assisted her in the coordination of this event.

5. IONE continues to be very active in the support of the IOM Recommendations for Nursing. Many of the board members are actively serving on councils that support these initiatives. 

6. I’d also like to thank those board members for serving on the newly established board for the Indiana Center for Nursing. This center will assist in coordinating all of the exciting and ongoing activities as they relate to nursing in Indiana as well as nationally. You can read more about the Indiana Center for Nursing at www.ic4n.org. 

IONE continues to actively participate and support the work of Indiana agencies and organizations throughout Indiana. Organizational involvement includes:

· Indiana Professional Licensing Agency subcommittee on education and advanced practice.

· Indiana Hospital Associations (IHA) – Resource Council

· IHA Council on Quality and Safety

· Bi-Annual Tri-Council with Indiana State Nurses Association, Dean’ s and Director’s and IPLA

· Affiliate member of AONE, ISNA and Indiana Center for Nursing

· VHA Central and their Nursing Leadership Institute

· Indiana Center for Nursing

IONE also stays abreast of all legislative issues that affect nursing in Indiana and at a national level. Of particular interest to all of us is the Health Care Reform bill. This will continue to be something that we watch very closely. 

As this year comes to close, I’d like to let all of you know how honored I’ve been to be your president these past two years. Thirty Three years ago when I completed nursing school I  would never have believed that I would hold a position like this and be so blessed to know so many committed nurse leaders.  But I am a perfect example of how nurses can achieve anything. I am still as passionate today about nursing as I’ve ever been and believe that there has never been a more exciting time to be a nurse. Stay alert to all that is happening in your profession and participate whenever possible, because you are the future and much depends on you.

Sincerely,

Michelle Bisesi RNC-OB MSN CNAA-BC         [image: image2.wmf]
mbisesi@johnsonmemorial.org

IONE President 2010-2011
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Midwestern District Report
Membership:

Midwest district is made up of seven small rural hospitals; all but two are Critical Access status. The member hospitals include: 

· Memorial Hospital, Logansport

· Jasper County Hospital, Rensselaer

· Pulaski Memorial Hospital, Winamac

· Woodlawn Hospital, Rochester

· St. Vincent’s Williamsport, Williamsport

· IU Health Starke Hospital, Knox

· White County Hospital, Monticello

Officers: 

President 2011-2012

Linda Webb, CNE- Pulaski Memorial Hospital

President-elect 2011-2012  
Trina Marlott, CNE – St. Vincent Williamsport

Secretary  


Robin Smith, CNE – White County Hospital

Meetings: 

There were five meetings scheduled in 2011 (February, April, June, August and December), but the February meeting was cancelled due to the Indiana weather! Meeting locations are rotated through out the district. 

Attendance: 

Meetings are regularly attended by 12-18 members and have welcomed several new members this year. 

Meeting Educational Topics:

· The Future of Nursing and the Position Statement on Accreditation of Schools of Nursing

· "Signs of Safety: Double Check Safety Zone" A Lilly program
· Ultrasound safety for OB patients

· Indiana Action Coalition and IOM initiatives 
We are proud to continue to have many members of our district participating on IONE committees (Program, Legislative, Nominating, By-laws and Finance). This allows us to gain and share a great deal of information at our meetings.  Networking continues to be a very important part of our group, both during meetings and in between meetings.  We share policies, protocols and practices. We will have the last meeting of 2011 in December, hosted by Memorial Hospital, Logansport.  

Respectfully Submitted, 

Linda Webb, MIONE District President.  

Northern District Report

NIONE has had a good year in terms of meetings but lackluster in terms of membership.   We are hoping for more members and attendees at meetings.  We have had excellent meetings so far this year, when weather did not interfere, with plans for meetings in August (nursing education focus) and October (topic to be determined).  We are trying moving around to various sites in our district to have meetings.

Last October we had a wonderful presentation on Health Care Reform.  None of us can get enough of hearing about the impact, good and bad. This topic will drive a lot of what we experience over the next few years. We had a very well attended meeting in April with Lynda Narwold from the Indiana State Board of Nursing presenting.  She provided an excellent overview of the board functions and the issues facing the board.  A lot of the issues are related to impaired nurses and re-licensure.  We discussed Schools of Nursing as well and the process for Board approval of programs.  We had a great question and discussion session.  It appears not much will change at the Board with practice since it involves legislative changes.  However, Lynda encouraged us to work through ISNA and Ernie Klein for being a voice for change.   Our June meeting was dedicated to the Future of Nursing work.  A panel discussion occurred on local impact and we had a great discussion on these issues and Indiana pride at being a RAC state.  In August we followed up with the Future of Nursing Education discussion and had presentations on the activities of the area Schools of Nursing.  For October we have a presentation on Transitional Care Models.

Our area has seen some health care agency changes with purchase, mergers and changes in nursing administration. It appears there are more RN job openings in our area than we have seen in quite a while.  This has been balanced by some area hospital layoffs. The schools of nursing report vibrant enrollments.

Respectfully submitted,

Marta Makielski

NIONE District President

Southwestern District Report
The Southwestern Chapter of IONE began 2011 with 84 members. We have added 5 new members during the course of the year which brings our total membership to 89.  We have had the following meetings this year:

February 25th at the University of Evansville

June 3rd at Deaconess Gateway Hospital

September 2nd at Memorial Hospital and Health Care Center

Our next scheduled meeting will be December 2nd at the University of Southern Indiana.  

SWIONE along with the University of Southern Indiana College of Nursing and Health Professions hosted our eighth annual Nursing Leadership Conference on April 6th.  The speaker at the conference was Pamela Klauer Triolo, PhD, RN, FAAN.  Dr. Triolo spoke on Blueprints for Creating Cultures of Excellence:  Tools, Tactics and Strategies for Leaders in Nursing.  The conference was well attended with 301 registrants.

The next Nursing Leadership Conference will be held on April 4, 2012 at the University of Evansville.  We are excited that the speaker for 2012 conference will be Tim Porter O’Grady.

Respectfully Submitted,

Kay Vaught, MSN, RN, NE-BC

President, SWIONE

2011 Legislative Committee Report

Members: Brittney Mullaney, Chris Davis, Kathy Brown, Lyn Devich, Kai Amberger, Leann Blue and Robin Nelson.

Trish Weber, Legislative Committee Chair.

Five members of the IONE Legislative Committee attended and participated in the IHA Hospital Day at the Statehouse held March 7, 201 I. Members were introduced to (HA leadership staff attending the event. Featured speakers at this year’s event were Senator Patricia Miller (R.-Indianapolis), Representative Peggy Welch, RN (D-Bloomington), Representative Tim Brown, MD (R-Crawfordsville) and Senator Ron Grooms (Senate District 46). Attendees received both state and federal issues briefing from the IHA Government Relations team lead by Brian Tabor, VP Government Relations. After the formal presentation members attended a guided tour of the statehouse where committee members had the option to meet with their local legislators and/or observe a bill debate in the House of Representatives. This year’s state house tour offered some additional excitement as members observed protesters staging a demonstration at the capital related to republican legislators attempts to pass a "Right to Work" bill in the Indiana House of Representatives. The bill would have made it illegal for employees to be required to join a workers union.

Throughout the year Legislative members receive monthly legislative and IHA Rill Track updates as well as pertinent IHA and AHA e-newsletters. Similar distributions are shared with LONE district presidents for further sharing with their district membership. I11A Bill Track and IHA Legislative Updates are available at: www,ihaconnect.org.

Information shared with new members during our face-to-face at the Eitlejorg included:

· Key Dates in the 2011 Legislative Session

· IHA Bill Tracks

· Indiana General Assembly Legislative Directory

· Hospital and State Legislator resource list

· Indiana Congressional Delegation resource list

New members were directed to the Indiana General Assembly's web site which contains information about the democratic process, legislator contact information, search feature of bills and resolutions, Indiana administrative rules, laws, and general information about Indiana state government. The website is: www.legislativc.IN.guy
As the legislative chair I continue to represent IONE as a guest at the (IHA Government Relations Committee meetings. Information from this committee is shared with the ION E Executive Committee, District Presidents and members of the IONE Legislative Committee.
LICENSE PLATE COMMITTEE

Nurse’s Specialty License Plate General Information:

The popularity of the nursing license plate has far exceeded our initial expectations when the program started in 2003 and has continued to grow in 2011.  Not all plates sold are actually listed in our report because individuals have the right to withhold their information from the sponsoring group.  So our sales are really greater than the numbers provided but as of August 2011, the sales exceeded approximately 5300 plates and compared to 2010 statistics they are up 53%.  Only one word describes this continued growth…FANTASTIC!

Throughout the year we have hovered at 14th-15th place as the most popular plate out of 82 potential plates within the state.  The last report listed the following as the top 4:  Heritage Trust plate #1, IU #2, Colts #3 and Purdue #4.
New plate prefix required to be added:

Because of the popularity of our plate, the Bureau of Motor (BMV) requested that we select another prefix for our license plate because it is near the 10,000 mark for distribution.  All of you with a plate currently have the prefix RN before your number, e.g RN XXXX, the next 101-9,999 numbers will be preceded by NU for nursing.  We had to select a prefix that had never been used for another plate and in some way represented nursing.  The prefix NU was selected by consensus of the IONE board and license plate workgroup/committee members.  Be thinking ahead for what our next prefix may be when we surpass the 20,000 mark of distribution.  

Low digit plate holders (1-100):

Low digit plate numbers with the RN prefix are still available. The low numbers are considered a vanity plate and do have an additional $30.00 fee.  If you are interested in having a low number plate for your passenger vehicle or motorcycle, please contact the license plate chairperson for availability and/or assignment of a number.  

Tel:  (317) 272-3688 or e-mail, mbsmall@hendricks.org 

High digit plate holders (101 and >):

Customers will not need to rush to the BMV at the beginning of a new plate cycle to ensure they receive a specific high-digit plate.  Customers registered to a high-digit plate will receive that same plate number automatically in 2012 without any additional fees.

Statistics:

The BMV started to provide data regarding distribution of motorcycle versus passenger car/truck with the August 2011 report so next year, we should be able to share more data with you about how many motorcycles are displaying the RN plate.  The license plate program has proved to be an extraordinary program to provide monies for promoting the nursing profession.  Thanks to all of you who have supported this program since 2003 to make it so successful!

DISTRIBUTION OF NURSE PLATE FUNDS IN 2011:

INWDC………………………………….$15,000………………operations/website/faculty-student survey

Nursing 2000 Central……………………$8,000……………..…Improve website as statewide respository..

Nursing 2000 North……………………..$8,000………………..Create toolbox of success to target prospective  and current SN population

SWIONE………………………………..$ 12,000………………Speaker expense for spring program


NEIONE………………………………...$2,000………………..Speaker expense for spring program

Individual Scholarships.……….………..$15,000………………Graduate level students ($3000/each)

AONE Scholarships…………………….$16,256………………$855 Registration Fee for AONE for 17 IONE members


TOTAL………………………………….$76,256 ……………. plus scholarships to members attending 2011 Fall Conference


TOTAL FUNDS AWARDED ANNUALLY SINCE 2004:  $319,054.00!!!

2004…………………………………….$14,360

2005…………………………………….$12,000

2006…………………………………….$28,000

2007…………………………………….$36,280

2008…………………………………….$41,250

2009…………………………………….$38,000

2010…………………………………....$72,908

2011…………………………………….$76,256 plus member’s tuition discount to fall conference


We are currently on target to realize approximately $150,000 additional revenue annually from plate sales in 2011 and have holdings that exceed $250,000 in reserve.  The license plate workgroup developed an updated plan for fund distribution in January 2010 and was presented to the membership last year.  The Iicense plate workgroup, committee and IONE board continue to explore ways to increase funding to various nursing entities that promote and support the profession of nursing in the state.

OTHER:
We will continue to work in partnership with the BMV to market the nurse’s plate on their website

in 2012.  The BMV will also auto notify plate holders when it is time to renew and provide an e-mail thank you.  This partnership has been very successful for our organization in 2011 and we anticipate it will continue to soar in 2012.  We have also been challenged by the BMV to create a YouTube Video for their website as part of their marketing effort for the nurse’s plate.  You may see a videographer this week at IONE to capture the essence of nursing so be cooperative and perhaps you may see yourself on the Web.  

THANKS TO EVERYONE FOR YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT OF THIS IMPORTANT PROGRAM!

Respectfully submitted by:

Marijane Smallwood, RN, MSN, NE-BC

IONE License Plate Committee Chairperson

License Plate Committee 2011:

Linda Webb

Beverly Myers

Anne Schenk

Lee Ann Blue

Christie Ledford

Pam Raake

Doreen Johnson

Sherri Crawford

Rita Deninger

Lea Ann Stern

Additional Members of License Plate Fund Workgroup:

Marta Makielski, Northern Pres.; Mary Browning, Public Relations Chair; Jeanne Braun, Board Member; Venetia Green, Pres SEIONE, Cathie McKinley, Bylaws Chair; Yvonne Culpepper, Board Member; Trish Weber, Legislative Chair




IONE APPLICATION

FOR

2012 AONE REGISTRATION REIMBURSEMENT SCHOLARSHIP 

Boston, March 21-24, 2012

Early Bird Registration, register by 2-24-12

NAME:___________________________________________________

I am a current member of Indiana Organization of Nurse Executives and am applying for the 2012 AONE Registration reimbursement.  I understand that if my name is selected that I or my organization will be reimbursed $845.00 toward this educational program.

(Circle appropriate answer)

I am already registered for this program:
     


Yes

No

I plan to register for this program if a scholarship is received:   
Yes

No

SIGNATURE OF APPLICANT:_______________________________________________

Date of Application:__________________________________________

If selected, please send check to the following address:

Name:_______________________________________________________

Address:_____________________________________________________

City:____________________________________ Zipcode:____________

Email address:________________________________________________

Application Due by January 15, 2012

Return completed document via email or note of intent to apply to: mbsmall@hendricks.org.  Names will be drawn by lottery on 1-24-12.  No applications or note of intent to apply received after 12 midnight 1-15-11 will be considered.  Recipients of the scholarship will be notified by e-mail.

If mailing completed document by US Mail, send to Marijane Smallwood, Hendricks Regional Health 8244 E. US 36, Ste. 1100,  Avon, IN  46123.

Questions:  Please call Marijane Smallwood at (317) 272-3688, IONE License Plate Chairperson.

Program Committee

Year End 2011
The 2011 Program Committee hosted two conferences for IONE members this year.  On March 4th IONE held a workshop focused on Impacting the Patient Perception of Quality Care.  Two speakers from the StuderGroup shared pertinent information regarding HCAHPS and the Hackensack Journey in improving and maintaining high quality patient satisfaction scores.  A panel showcasing best practices from organizations across the state concluded the day.  The spring conference was a great success with positive feedback on evaluations.
In mid October members attended the Fall Conference in Brown County and heard Dr. Steve Robbins talk about diversity and inclusion.  His message resonated with the nursing leaders in attendance and his evaluation scores and comments were off the charts.  None of us will forget the closing moments of his presentation as we bonded and were supported by our “homies”.   Doug Leonard joined us to share information about Indiana’s healthcare environment.  Kim Harper and LeeAnn Blue updated us on the Indiana Center for Nursing and IONE’s position paper on accredited vs. non accredited schools of nursing.  

We are beginning work on the 2012 Spring Conference and have the April 20th date reserved at Primos in Plainfield.  The bar was set high this year and it will be difficult to top the speakers and information we received in 2011.  Thanks to our dedicated and creative committee members for their hard work all year!

Respectfully Submitted, 

Donna Haggard and Lynn Turner

Program Committee Co Chairs 

Public Relations
In 2012, the Public Relations Committee will be chaired by Kim Harper, Executive Director of the Indiana Center for Nursing. I want to thank everyone for their support in providing articles for the newsletter. It has been a pleasure serving IONE in this capacity.

Mary Browning
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